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Las Positas College


Enrollment Management Committee


(Approved) Minutes  

September 29, 2006
 Room 2205, 12:30 p.m.
Present:
Neal Ely, Judy Hanson, Laurel Jones, Philip Manwell, Jason Morris, Carlos Navarro,

Birgitte Ryslinge, Mike Sato
Absent:
Kevin Ankoviak, Jeff Baker, Karen Halliday, Bob Kratochvil, Pam Luster, Amber Machamer, Sylvia Rodriguez, Gina Webster

Guest:
Keith Jolly

1.
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 12:40 p.m.

2.
SET AGENDA

At the start of the meeting a quorum was not established.  In the absence of committee members, items #7 and 9 were briefly discussed.  Upon conclusion of the Chancellor’s Award Recognition luncheon several committee members arrived and a quorum was established.  Agenda was set as written.
3.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
One change noted was to item #5, paragraph 1.  It was requested the statement pertaining to increased summer credit enrollments be changed to reflect the clarification that it is up in conjunction with previous numbers.  
Motion:
To approve the minutes of September 15, 2006 with change as noted above.    
MSC:
N. Ely

Motion passed - unanimous      
4.
ENROLLMENT REPORT

A handout was distributed titled Las Positas Enrollment Management Summary.  The source of the data is the Swoxen report.  As of September 28, summary totals for Las Positas are as follows:

Primary sections: 818


Total FTES: 2958


FTES/primary section: 3.616


Primary sections filled: 75.2%


Dr. Jones reported she has obtained the FTEF guideline for this year.  We should plan for 2 to 3 percent district wide with Las Positas obtaining most of the growth.  It was suggested that real soon Las Positas will need to begin tapering the “growth machine” it has become.  It is believed there may be at least one more “good” growth year, with an eventual tapering off (plateau effect).  It is hoped there can be more (growth) balance between Chabot College and Las Positas over the next few years.

There was brief discussion regarding the dialog(s) being conducted at DEMC (District Enrollment Management Committee) meetings.  There is sense that more discussion regarding historical data, trends, and overall process/criteria should occur.  Dr. Jones proposed Las Positas draft a proposal to the DEMC suggesting that process and criteria be defined for clarity, especially as the growth pressure continues.  It was noted the following matters require more discussion at the DEMC level: 

· The level of control through the EMC.
· Growth - what is considered good growth for Las Positas, Chabot College, and the District overall.

· Decrease in productivity - The colleges and District cannot continue to keep “stretching” year after year.  
· Patterns of growth and trends.  Specifically, with regards to plateaus and the data which falls in-between these plateaus.
· Absence of a formula.  This changes the dynamics of data and planning.

· Efficiency and strategic cost management.

· District Solvency (for determining future planning).
· Planning process and goals (more realistic process/data).


On a side note, Dr. Ely reported approximately 60 FTES from the academy may not yet be reflected in the Swoxen report.  This may increase productivity slightly.  


Mr. Jolly highlighted an opposing argument to tempering growth in the context of productivity.  He indicated that a growing pattern allows for the ability to continually add.  In other words, growth produces growth.   Dean Ryslinge suggested a good starting point may be to review the proposed build out and work backwards.  By re-working the numbers and viewing the data from a more macro-level approach with adjustments made as appropriate.

One factor highlighted by several committee members was that our growth (both LPC and District) is driven to an extent by Chabot.  If Las Positas provides supplements, it takes away from our long term growth strategies.  Currently, the process for determining LPC’s future planning is difficult.  A potential process proposed by Dr. Jones is to revisit future trends data, allot FTEF to each college, with each college spending it how they determine to be appropriate.  

In conclusion, it was noted that next year, discussion should begin regarding new programs.  

5.
RESEARCH FUND ALLOCATION 
Every year to date the EMC funds work/research provided by Dr. Carolyn Arnold through the Chabot College Office of Institutional Research.  In most recent years the amount has been $5000.  A handout summarizing several research projects was distributed for review.  It was noted item #3, Course Sequences, and #4; Course Combinations are areas in which more data would like to be seen.  It was clarified that Dr. Arnold provides reporting for both colleges.  There is a small amount of funding available within the EMC’s budget for this.  Mike Sato asked for motion to approve $5000 in funding by the EMC for the current year.  

Motion:
The EMC approves the allocation of $5000 for the continuation of Dr. Arnold’s enrollment management research.  
MSC:
N. Ely/P. Manwell



Motion passed – unanimous

6.  SPRING ADDITIONS 

A handout titled Spring ’07 Added Classes/Sections was distributed.  The 475 WSCH/FTEF was highlighted.  A recommendation was made to add these to the schedule with the caveat that no more will be added at this time.  It was clarified there is one more Marketing class which is not reflected on the handout but will be included.  This is currently under review by Dean Ryslinge.  By consensus it was agreed the committee will move forward with the proposed additions.  This will be updated in the 2006/07 Discipline Plans.  
7.
SUMMER 2007 SCHEDULING
It was reported that mostly positive feedback regarding changing the summer sessions to six (6) and eight (8) week sessions has been received to date.  One concern raised with changing it was that it may lead to possible restriction of certain courses within these time periods.  It was noted there are many perceptions regarding why five (5) week sessions have been scheduled.  The removal of five (5) week sessions was originally discussed last year, and was set to move forward; however, due to Chabot’s schedule they were preserved.  However, in light of any potential changes, the goal is to still have Chabot end when we do.   
Dr. Jones highlighted the importance of student services in this matter.  There are many aspects which need to be kept in focus as potential changes will have a ripple effect on some areas more than others.  She urged three (3) CAH courses be put into the six (6) week schedule with adjustments made as necessary.  

Recommended start dates were noted as follows:

June 18 – 6 week 

June 11 – 8 week

8.
DISCIPLINE-LEVEL TREND UPDATES

A detailed report highlighting trends from 2003-2006 was distributed for review.  Areas of either increase or decrease within disciplines with regards to FTES and WSCH/FTEF were circled.  It was clarified this is for informational purposes only and provides a good starting point at which to begin focusing on the enrollment trends.  It also reflects areas which may require more assistance.  
9. 
2007/08 DISCIPLINE PLAN PROCESS

Initial discussion began without many committee members due to a luncheon.  Mike Sato highlighted the email pertaining to FTEF allocation by the DEMC, which was drafted and distributed prior to the meeting.  As of today, we currently do not have an FTEF allocation from the DEMC for our 2007/08 discipline planning.  In the absence of this allocation, it needs to be determined soon whether and how to move forward with discipline planning this semester.  

Two (2) ideas were proposed:

1.
We move forward with out a college-level allocation (as was done in 06/07).  The main problem with this is that it leaves the EMC without a point of reference from which to predict or guide what actually happens.  Without an allocation, the EMC has very little control of the outcomes.  
2.
Self determination of an allocation.  If we plan for two percent (2%) growth over this year’s revised FTES target of 6579, we would plan on using approximately 427 FTEF to generate 6711 FTES.  It was noted that given the rate of FTEF to date this year, it is projected 419 FTEF is needed to reach 6579 FTES for 06/07.  It was clarified that 427 FTEF is equal to the 2% growth.  

Overall there is a feeling that a great deal of energy for growth is present at this time.  At a juncture such as this, it is imperative to determine which pattern LPC prefers to establish and decide whether or not it will be sustainable.  What will future commitments entail?  It was proposed that whatever pattern or process is chosen, a conservative approach be taken. 
Keith Jolly suggested a conservative approach may be to assume we have 407 FTEF, then gradually increase to 427 if it is reasonable to do so.  After all, it easier to add courses than remove them.  It was suggested the EMC encourage and insist upon realistic discipline plans.  Mike Sato clarified the 419 FTEF projected allocation he arrived at is based on conservative data.  
The subject of scheduling in the Multidisciplinary Building was discussed.  It was reported the building will help some with space issues, but not as much as previously thought.  There will only be four (4) classrooms, computer labs, faculty offices, and a large lecture hall.  Several important issues surrounding the large lecture hall deal specifically with faculty load, layout of lectures/labs, and student access for large lectures (day/time).  One committee member noted the lecture hall conflicts with the philosophy of a community college in one respect.   It was emphasized that scheduling in this building is a key aspect which should be taken into consideration while drafting 07/08 Discipline Plans.  It was suggested deans meet with their divisions to discuss scheduling options.  Ms. Hanson pointed out that currently large enrolled classes require an application for approval to teach something large.  The issue this brings forth is whether or not to file the paperwork separately and not include it in the enrollment plans.  Action will need to be taken quickly on large enrollments.
Upon arrival of late committee members, more discussion ensued.  The information discussed previously was recapped.  After a brief discussion about the FTEF numbers being proposed, it was determined the two (2) main questions to be answered are:


1.   Do we accept a formula (such as those proposed in the email handout)?

2. 
Do we accept the two percent (2%) growth number (427 FTEF) or three percent (3% = 431 FTEF)?

Dr. Jones highlighted Dean Ryslinge’s idea of starting with current data for the discipline plans and taking a somewhat macro-level approach.  She went further and proposed that an addendum for growth be incorporated as necessary.  If the choice is made to use 431 FTEF, the question arose as to how best to allocate it.  A couple of suggestions were proposed:

1.   Parcel it out.


2.  Assign FTEF to every discipline.  By proceeding in this manner, it will allow for the EMC to better see areas of impaction.


There was a brief discussion regarding the layout and submittal of discipline plans.  It was suggested plans be submitted in sets of two (2).  They should also include data with regards to previously used and anticipated resources.  If a discipline expresses an interest in growth within their program, a growth addendum should be attached.  Mike Sato reported he will draft and distribute this feedback to faculty.  In closing, Keith Jolly inquired if there is preliminary discussion of the discipline plans submitted prior to presentation of the final plan.   It was clarified there is time prior to the final approval for revisions and discussion.  
10.
GOOD OF THE ORDER


Nothing to report. 

11.
ADJOURNMENT


The meeting adjourned at 2:35 p.m.
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